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March 5, 2017
Letter of Recommendation for T&W

It has been indeed a pleasure meeting T&W to discuss our need for the contruction of a Church
building for Indiana Chin Baptist Church. We did that on the recommendation of the President
of American Baptist Churches of Greater Indianapolis, Mr Fred Fackenthall, in 2009-10.

To be frank, we did not know what we got into: We leaders of the Church did not know what is
involved in building a Church in the United States of America. With T& W we went through a
process of meeting after meeting and orientation after onrientation for a good number of
years. Added to that we found out that our neigbour was not willing to let an easement of ours
to go through their property, which delayed our plan by at least three years.

Inspite of all these, with the patience and understanding of T& W, we reached agreement to
start building the church in early date of 2015. With the help of other friends, we could get loan
agreement with the Hoosiers Hills Credit Union. And amazingly our Church building was
completed in a year — by October 2016, to be exact.

We dedicated our Church to the Lord on November 26, 2016, Saturday to coincide with the
Thanksgiving holiday. The total number of people accommodated in our church on the
dedication service was about two thousand. What an incredible thing God has wrought!

Needless to day, we could not have done this work of buidling a Church without the patience,
understanding, efficiency, skills and dedication of the team of T&W. We thank God that he
prepared T&W for us and for the Kingdom of God. | particularly like their motto: “Prayerfully
planned, joyfully executed”. | won’t want to look for another company for church construction.

May God continue to bless T&W for His ministry and glory on earth.
Sincer?ly, w

Rev. Stephen Hm

Senior Pastor,

Indiana Chin Baptist Church
Indianapolis, IN, USA




